
  
 

ICAO Leaders: Globally-aligned strategies and intensified partnership  
key to sustainability of aviation growth in Asia-Pacific 
 
Montréal and Colombo, Sri Lanka, 2 August 2016 – Addressing aviation leaders at the 53rd 
Conference of Asia and Pacific Directors General of Civil Aviation in Colombo, Sri Lanka, ICAO’s 
Council President and Secretary General stressed the need for greater partnership and cooperation 
and a globally-aligned approach to safely and sustainably manage aviation’s tremendous current 
growth, which is particularly strong in the Asia and Pacific Region. 

Stressing ICAO and the Asia-Pacific’s continuing priorities relating to the modernization of air 
navigation services (ANS) and other air transport infrastructure, President Aliu noted the challenges 
relating to dependable funding sources and stressed that ICAO World Aviation Forums should be 
looked to for related solutions. “The goal of these events is to forge the partnerships and cooperation 
which are needed amongst governments, donors, financial institutions, and industry to ensure 
sustainable levels of support for all of our aviation development goals,” he emphasized, “especially 
with regard to how essential this development will be to the overall connectivity and long-term 
economic prosperity of Asia-Pacific States.” 

Secretary General Liu highlighted the effective implementation of ICAO Standards as a key enabler 
of both sustainable air transport services and prosperous, thriving economies in all States and 
Regions. “The air traffic growth rate in the Asia and Pacific Region is four times the world average, 
and clearly points to the extent of both your challenges and opportunities,” the Secretary General 
told the audience. She stressed that enhanced support from the UN agency’s Regional Offices, in 
addition to new and more substantial partnerships with international and regional organizations, 
would help ensure that related responses would be managed sustainably, efficiently and with 
optimized and more accountable outcomes.  

Dr. Aliu and Dr. Liu are in Sri Lanka at the invitation of the Government from 31 July to 5 August 
2016, and they are accompanied by ICAO’s Regional Director for the Asia-Pacific Region, Mr. Arun 
Mishra.

 

 
ICAO’s Council President addressing aviation leaders at the 53rd Conference of Asia and Pacific Directors General of Civil 
Aviation in Colombo, Sri Lanka. 

 
Resources for Editors 



About ICAO 
A specialized agency of the United Nations, ICAO was created in 1944 to promote the safe and orderly development of 
international civil aviation throughout the world. It sets standards and regulations necessary for aviation safety, security, 
efficiency, capacity and environmental protection, amongst many other priorities. The Organization serves as the forum for 
cooperation in all fields of civil aviation among its 191 Member States. 

ICAO and Environmental Protection 
ICAO and the United Nations Sustainable Development Goals 
ICAO's No Country Left Behind initiative 
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